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Subject: GREATER MANCHESTER POPULATION HEALTH PLAN

Report Summary: This plan and presentation sets out a Greater Manchester 
(GM) approach to delivering a radical upgrade in population 
health. It is informed by the best empirical evidence and by 
the views of the people of Greater Manchester.  It sets out 
the health challenges we face and the approach to 
population health at the Greater Manchester level.
The priorities for change set out in this plan have also been 
chosen to support the locality delivery described in each of 
the ten locality plans.  The plan then focuses on those 
programmes of work with the GM Health and Social Care 
Partnership will deliver in collaboration with localities.  This 
plan sets out the high level ambitions for Population Health 
and the targeted interventions that will be necessary to 
deliver on this ambition over the next 4 years until 2021.

Recommendations: The Health and Wellbeing Board are asked to note and 
endorse the Greater Manchester Population Health Plan.

Links to Health and Wellbeing 
Strategy:

The Population Health Plan aligns to all life course priorities 
of the Health and Wellbeing Strategy

Policy Implications: Greater Manchester has the chance to take a co-designed 
approach to radically reframe the role of Population Health 
in the context of a devolved system, creating a unified 
population health system across ten localities and GM that 
is better able to achieve improved health outcomes for the 
citizens of GM.

Financial Implications:
(Authorised by the Section 151 
Officer)

Adoption of the proposed plan will play a crucial role in 
improvement the health and wellbeing of the local 
population.  As a result of this it is envisaged that fewer 
people will require complexed / acute interventions, this will 
ultimately contribute to closing the local Health and Social 
Care economy financial gap of c£70m.

Legal Implications:
(Authorised by the Borough 
Solicitor)

It is important that decisions regarding resources are made 
on an evidence based approach.  This report sets out the 
evidence of the challenges and how we should tackle health 
inequalities.

Risk Management : There are no risks associated with this report.

Access to Information : The background papers relating to this report can be 
inspected by contacting Debbie Watson, Head of Health 
and Wellbeing, by:

Telephone: 0161 342 3358

e-mail: debbie.watson@tameside.gov.uk


